SALEM TOURISM BOARD
Minutes of the Regular Meeting
December 12, 2022
5:00 pm

Call to Order

The Salem Tourism Board met Monday, December 12,, 2022 at Salem City Hall.  Chairman Jacob Hockett called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm.  Present were board members Brooke Frederick, Sherry Morton, Janelle Smith, Leon Chapman and Secretary Suetta Oulrey
Minutes
The minutes of the November 14, 2022 meeting were presented for action. Leon Chapman made a motion to approve the minutes.  Sherry Morton seconded the motion.   AYES:  Janelle Smith, Brooke Frederick, Leon Chapman, Sherry Morton and Chairman Jacob Hockett.  NAYS:  None. Motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer’s Report for November,  2022 were presented for action. Janelle Smith made a motion to approve the report.  Sherry Morton seconded the motion.  AYES: Janelle Smith, Sherry Morton, Leon Chapman, Brooke Frederick and Chairman Jacob Hockett. 
NAYS:  None.  Motion carried.
Presentation of Petitions/Public Comments
Salem Community High School Grant Application.
Leon Chapman made a motion to approve the $1500.00 grant application for Salem Community High School 71st Salem Invitational Basketball Tournament. Brooke Frederick seconded the motion. AYES: Sherry Morton, Brooke Frederick, Leon Chapman, Janelle Smith and Chairman Jacob Hockett.
NAYS: None. Motion carried.
2023 Fireworks –
On July 14th meeting Leon Chapman suggested that Tourism match the City funds for fireworks next year up to $10,000. Rex Barbee said that the City usually spends around $15,000 for the fireworks display. Tabitha Meador would like for the fireworks display to be a lot better and that they would appreciate the extra $10,000.
Leon Chapman made a motion to donate $10,000 for the 2023 fireworks to help the City put on a better fireworks display and draw more people in to Salem. Sherry Morton seconded the motion. AYES: Brooke Frederick, Janelle Smith, Leon Chapman, Sherry Morton and Chairman Jacob Hockett.
NAYS: None. Motion carried.

Bicentennial Celebration -

Leon Chapman suggested that Tourism donate $10,000 for the Bicentennial Celebration.
Tabitha Meador said that the Bicentennial Celebration is comprised of Luke Purcell, Tabitha Meador and Mark Decker. Sherry Morton asked what all is planned for the Bicentennial Celebration. Tabitha Meador explained that it is still in the works of what all they are doing that day. But that Luke Purcell is reaching out to Reenactment Groups. Sherry Morton thinks that advertising for the Bicentennial Celebration needs to start as soon as possible to get people to come to Salem. Janelle Smith thinks that $10,000 is pretty large sum to donate not knowing what all is going on that day.
Leon Chapman made a motion to donate $10,000 for the Bicentennial Celebration. Sherry Morton seconded the motion. AYES: Brooke Frederick, Janelle Smith, Leon Chapman, Sherry Morton and Chairman Jacob Hockett.
NAYS: None. Motion carried.

Tourism Email –

Joy Conner who has been working on this was not present at the meeting. Will be discussed at the next Tourism Board Meeting January 9, 2023.
Shriners – 2023 Ainad Partner Membership
Leon Chapman explains that we usually do Bronze - $1,000 every year and get recognition in Ainad’s Bulletin. Janelle Smith agrees that the Ainad Shriners is a good cause.

Janelle Smith made a motion to up the level to Silver - $1,500. Brooke Frederick seconded the motion. AYES: Leon Chapman, Sherry Morton, Brooke Frederick, Janelle Smith and Chairman Jacob Hockett.

NAYS: None. Motion carried.
Grant Reports
Board Members Report
None
Adjournment
As there was no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at 5:31 p.m.
The next regular Tourism meeting is scheduled for Monday, January 9, 2023.
Suetta Oulrey
Recording Secretary                                                                       
